
GAINESVILLE-ALACHUA COUNTY REGIONAL AIRPORT AUTHORITY

Wednesday, May 1, 2019 at 10:30 a.m.
Airline Passenger Terminal – Board Room

Special Called Meeting 

Highlights

Call To Order By the Chair – Chair Bob Page called the meeting to order at 10:40 a.m.
Invocation – Mrs. Calderwood delivered the invocation.

Pledge of Allegiance – Mr. Page led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call

Authority Members Present: Jean Calderwood, Gerry Dedenbach, Grace Horvath, David Norton and Bob Page were present at roll call. 
Bill Conrad, Peter Johnson and Randy Wright were absent.
Determination of a Quorum: A quorum was present at roll call.  

City of Gainesville liaison, Erik Bredfeldt, was present.  Ex-officio member Eric Godet was absent.
Adoption of Agenda

Mr. Dedenbach moved to adopt the agenda.  Dr. Norton seconded the motion.  Motion passed.

Airport Business:  Air Service True Market & Leakage Study Presentation
Notes: At its meeting on December 13, 2018, the Board voted to approve a motion to accept the UBMi/ASM proposal (the highest ranked respondent to RFP # 19-001) with the option of having UBMi/ASM present their study at a future Board meeting.         

The Air Service True Market & Leakage Study presentation can be viewed on the Airport’s website at: http://bit.ly/2W6NX9e 
Mr. Penksa introduced Martin Kammerman to the committee.  He stated that Mr. Kammerman has accompanied airport staff on airline headquarters visits in the past and is very familiar with air service development in Florida and around the country.  
Mr. Kammerman introduced himself to the committee as the Director of Air Service Strategy and Development for ASM.  He noted that he previously worked for 24 years for US Air, Continental Airlines, United Airlines and Eastern Airlines.

Mr. Kammerman stated that two sets of documents have been provided to the committee; one document contains the leakage study which contains data regarding catchment area passenger usage of GNV and other airports, MCO, TPA JAX, PIE and SFB and the second document contains the presentation that will be the subject of today’s meeting.

Mr. Kammerman began his presentation with a general review of the airline industry.  Amount the topics he described were:
· Airline Consolidation

· Growth Rates of Legacy and Low-Cost Carriers

· Airline Profitability

· Airline Strategies Regarding Forecasted Pilot Shortages

Next, Mr. Kammerman discussed GNV’s catchment area and the travel preferences for residents in the catchment area.  He reported that the top three destinations for people in the catchment area are New York City/Newark, NJ, Washington D.C./Baltimore and Chicago.  He pointed out the GNV retains 14.2% of travelers to New York, 23.9% of Washington travelers and 15% of Chicago travelers; the majority of travelers from the 72 zip code catchment area are utilizing Orlando, Tampa and Jacksonville. 

Mr. Kammerman also reported that the top 10 destinations for travelers utilizing GNV are Washington, D.C./Baltimore, New York City/Newark, NJ, Atlanta, Miami, Charlotte Chicago, San Francisco Bay Area, Boston, Dallas/Ft.  Worth and Los Angeles Basin.
Mr. Kammerman discussed the feasibility of obtaining non-stop service to the top three destinations and recommended the following strategies for improving the chance of attracting another airline or new non-stop service:
· Maintain low airport costs;

· Provide marketing support to new airlines;

· Continue to meet with airlines to discuss existing routes and new route opportunities; 

· Short term waiver of landing fees, office space and other fees; and

· Apply for a Federal Small Community Air Service Development grant.

Following the presentation, Mr. Kammerman and the Board engaged in Q&A and a discussion of the material presented.
Mr. Penksa stated that the Leakage Study provides insight at the zip code level on which airports are being utilized by residents in the catchment area.  He noted that JetBlue Airways and Southwest Airlines are capturing a good percentage of travelers going to New York City from MCO. 
Mr. Kammerman stated that these two airlines have fleets consisting of larger aircraft that are not conducive for use out of Gainesville.

Mr. Page asked if the airlines ever offer incentives to gain market share at specific airports.  
Mr. Kammerman replied that double points may be helpful for a new route, but most consumers focus on price, schedule, drive distance to airport and loyalty program.  He acknowledged that double points may be helpful in driving market share on new routes, but not existing routes.  He stated that the information contained in slide 35, which shows the annual growth of origin and destination passenger traffic from GNV over the past 10 years, is good to show to airlines and is one of the factors that encouraged American Airlines to start non-stop service to DFW.
Mr. Paged asked for suggestions on what the airport can do to gain market share at GNV.

Mr. Kammerman replied that the Leakage Study contains regional demographic information that can be utilized to drive marketing efforts to promote GNV.

Mr. Penksa stated that in examining the Leakage Study, it was surprising to see the number of travelers from the Lake City area that are willing to drive to Orlando and bypass Gainesville and Jacksonville for low fares.

Referring to the higher average one-way fare chart on page 37, Mr. Dedenbach commented that the “fully loaded” cost of driving to Orlando, including gasoline, tolls, time and stress, compares favorably for GNV for individuals and couples.  
Mr. Kammerman acknowledged that Mr. Dedenbach’s comment is very rational and correct. However, Mr. Kammerman, who as a former airline route planner, studied consumer behavior; stated that travelers tend to repeat the same choices they have made in the past, i.e. where did the consumer fly from the last time he/she made the trip.
Dr. Norton asked how/whether airport facilities, i.e. amenities, familiarity, etc. impact airport choice.  

Mr. Kammerman indicated that long TSA lines at an airport would have a greater impact than a better choice of concessions at the airport.  He noted that most consumers consider how easily they can get in and out of airports.

Mr. Penksa stated that the airport is in now a better financial position to spend more on marketing.  He stated that staff will continue to encourage TSA to staff the Pre-Check lane on a full-time basis and is working to improve the parking situation to make GNV more convenient for outbound passengers.

It was the consensus of the committee that the information contained in the presentation and Leakage Study data is very informative. 
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:37 p.m.  
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